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July 13, 2021 

 

Invitation to the 31st POLA Conference 
 

 

On behalf of the Korean Bar Association(the “KBA”), it is my pleasure to invite 

you to attend the POLA Conference 2021 (the Presidents of Law Associations 

in Asia Conference 2021) which will be held virtually in Seoul, Republic of Korea, 

from November 2 to 3, 2021. 

 

I am glad to have the opportunity to host the Conference regardless of event type, 

despite the exceptional situation of the COVID-19.  

 

Please mark your calendar and save the date to attend the POLA Conference 2021. 

Detailed information with the registration form and the program will be sent you 

later. For further inquiries, please contact us at international@koreanbar.or.kr. 

 

I look forward to meeting you at the conference. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Jong Yop LEE 

President 

Korean Bar Association 

 


